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 MINUTES 
 
 YOLO COUNTY PLANNING COMMISSION 
 
 February 1, 1995 
 
 
 
1.CALL TO ORDER 
 
Vice Chair Pollock called the meeting to order at 8:50 a.m. 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT:Gray, Lea, and Pollock 
 
MEMBERS ABSENT:  Webster and Kristoff 
 
STAFF PRESENT:Stephen L. Jenkins, Director 
John Bencomo, Principal Planner 
    Paul A. Kramer, Jr., County Counsel 
Mark Hamblin, Associate Planner 
    Dave Flores, Senior Planner 
    Mike Luken, Senior Planner 
Linda Caruso, Administrative Clerk 
 
 
Due to a lack of a quorum, the Planning Commission Meeting could not proceed as scheduled, 
with the exception of the Public Hearing of the Rivertech Study (Agenda Item 6.9).   
 
Supervisor, Tom Stallard, stated that he intended to appoint a new Planning Commissioner on 
February 7, 1995.   
 
A recess was called at 9:50 a.m. and reconvened at 1:00 p.m. with the following item. 
 
6.9ZF-4040 - A court mandated recirculation of the River-tech Study pursuant to CEQA.  
  
*Copy of full transcript on file with the Planning Commission Secretary. 
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7.DIRECTOR'S REPORT 
 
Director Jenkins updated the Commission on a summons he had received regarding a lawsuit filed 

against the County by Jerry Hedrick. 
 
 
8.COMMISSION REPORTS 
 
Commissioners Lea, Pollock and Gray, all went on a tour of the Cache Creek Aggregate site. 
 
Commissioners Lea and Pollock also attended the General Plan Meeting concerning the future 

expansion of Woodland. 
 
Commission Pollock informed the Commission that the joint meeting of the six county region, with 

Kay Bacher, would probably not take place until the latter part of March. 
She also advised the Commission about a class at U C Davis on the "Role of the Commissioner". 
 
 
9.ADJOURNMENT 
 
The Planning Commission meeting was adjourned at 3:00 p.m.  The next meeting of the Yolo 

County Planning Commission is scheduled for February 23, 1995 at 8:30 a.m. 
 
Any person who is dissatisfied with the decisions of this Planning Commission may appeal to the 

board of Supervisors by filing with the Clerk of that Board within fifteen days a written 
notice of appeal specifying the grounds.  The Board of Supervisors may sustain, modify, 
reject or overrule this decision. 

 
Respectfully submitted by, 
 
 
Stephen L. Jenkins, Director 
Yolo County Community Development Agency 
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